## Great Eagle Ladies Golf Club Meeting December 3, 2024 at 1:37 p.m. Chef Peters

President Beth Amos called the meeting to order and welcomed all. Board members present were First Vice-President Jeri Karpinski, 2nd Vice-President Sandy Elliott, Secretary Mary Schmidt and Treasurer Jennie Stephens. Twenty-seven members were in attendance.

Beth asked new member Allison Pelletier to introduce herself.

The minutes of the last meeting being published online, Beth asked for additions or corrections; there being none she called for a motion of approval. Jeri so moved, Bonnie Eagleton seconded it, and the motion passed.

Treasurer Jennie reported a checking balance of \$3034.94, petty cash funds of \$83.82, 50/50 funds of \$354.50 and Hole-In-One funds of \$301.00

First-Vice President Jeri invited all to sign up for a dish to share at our December 12th Christmas party (NC2 at 12:30pm). Wine and table settings will be provided. Everyone is to bring a gift with about a \$20 value for our gift exchange game.

Old Business: None

**Kokopelli Report:** Shan reported that our team is presently in first place. The next match is at Copper Canyon

**Rules:** Bonnie announced that bare spots on the course are to be played without relief. On the green, a ball may be moved laterally if interference is on the putting line.

**Membership:** Phyllis reported we have forty-two members. Dues must be paid by the end of December.

<u>Tournaments:</u> Betty reported the Presidents Cup will be in January. Match play in February will require partners within a 10 handicap spread.

**New Business:** Beth explained that the club will be decorating a Charlie Brown Christmas tree this Saturday, December 7, at 11:00 am. All are encouraged to come and decorate.

Beth called for a motion to adjourn, Karen McGimpsey so moved, Sandy seconded, the motion passed.

Respectfully submitted, Mary Schmidt